






 

 
2/10/20  Martin MPO Bicycle & Pedestrian Advisory Committee Meeting                                                                                                              
 

go through the regional Treasure Coast Transportation Council process and sent to FDOT 
for approval of funds for the project. The deadline for submittal is February 28, 2020. 
 
A motion to approve the Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP) 
Application was made by Ms. Julie Preast and seconded by Mr. Hal Forslund. There 
were no objections and the motion passed unanimously. 

 
6. COMMENTS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 
Joan Moore thanked Pinal for attending the meeting.  
 
John Trahan mentioned the visibility of crosswalks across Ocean Boulevard on the corner 
of Georgia by the Stuart Middle School. Joy Puerta suggested that Ms. Pinal Gandhi-
Savdas follow-up on this information since she requested to have white parallel markings 
applied adjacent to the special emphasis crosswalks. Ms. Gandhi-Savdas noted that she 
will discuss with her Engineering department to see if it’s within Stuart or County right-of-
way. Mr. Trahan discussed information that he sent to Ms. Puerta on bicyclist/pedestrian 
accidents and a plan for prevention needs. Mr. Hal Forslund mentioned the 3D crosswalks 
in Europe. The committee discussed illuminated crosswalks and other ideas that included 
the Martin County Sheriff’s Office. Joy Puerta explained that since the Sheriff’s Office is 
not part of the State’s High Visibility Enforcement (HVE) program they are not allowed to 
order or receive specialty items from the Bike/Ped Resource Center such as bicycle 
safety lights that could be distributed.  Deputy Lisle explained that in the past the Sheriff’s 
office handed out bike lights; however, now someone from their community operations 
program conducts safety classes. Mr. Trahan also talked about facilities for bicyclists and 
provided information for biking locations. Ms. Gandhi-Savdas mentioned that the City of 
Stuart is looking at an electric bike rental program.  
 
A motion was made to send in a letter of support for the City of Stuart’s E-bike 
Program by Mr. Ken Natoli and seconded by Ms. Julie Preast. There were no 
objections and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Julie Preast talked about grating on the Old Roosevelt Bascule Bridge and adding shared 
use markings. Larry Wallace requested to see an example to see if it’s an approved 
product. If approved there would not be a problem to retrofit. He complimented the City 
of Stuart for adding brick reflective pattern for crosswalk at the base of the old Roosevelt 
Bridge on the south side.  
 
Ken Natoli mentioned attendance and possibly seeking other people to fill the positions 
of those individuals who do not attend the meetings. He also mentioned a sign request at 
Martin Downs and Matheson that nothing has happened yet.  He requested the status of 
the East Coast Greenway. Joy Puerta informed the committee that the MPO submitted a 
SunTrail Grant Application for the Sailfish Capital Trail, a segment of the East Coast 
Greenway and will receive a response from FDOT in July. Once the application is 
approved, a feasibility study and workshops could take place. Mr. Natoli explained that 
he is still working on approval to give bicyclist/pedestrian presentations to the county with 
no success.  Commissioner Doug Smith recommended to speak with the Regional 




